
St. Francis Xavier School 
Parent Council Meeting 

May 21, 2019 
 

In Attendance:  Nicole Schauerte, Chelsey Lybbert, Laura Bohrn, Rhonda Gregus, 
Nick Gale, Sherrie Knight, Debby Douma 
 
1. Call to Order and Opening Prayer:  Chelsey called the meeting to order and 
Nick lead opening prayer. 
 
2. Approval of Minutes from February Meeting:  Nicole approved the minutes. 
 
3. Principal’s Report (Nick Gale) 
 

A. Dwayne Zarichny was hired as the new superintendent of the Medicine Hat 
School Board. 

B. Staffing and Classroom Configuration for 2019/2020. 
 Grade 1/2- Rhonda Gregus 
 Grade 2/3- Rachel Folk 
 Grade 4/5- Kennedy Werre 
 Grade 5/6- Boyd Block 
A notice will be sent home to students with their classroom assignment in the 
beginning of June. June 17 is scheduled to have students go into their 2019/2020 
classrooms to do activities with their teachers for 1 hour. 
 

C. Current enrollment in the sports academy is 24 students. 
D. June is a busy month for school activities. Swim schedule will be sent out for 

June. June 5 will be the year-end mass. Again this will be a trischool mass with 
St. Louis and St. Michael’s.  

 
4. Teacher’s Report (Rhonda Gregus) 
 
 Thank you for the teacher’s appreciation lunch and supervision.  It was greatly 
appreciated. Talent show will be held this Friday, May 24 @ 10:50am. 
 
5. Chair’s Report (Chelsey Lybbert) 
 
Thank you to Nichole Cunningham for all her work organizing the Teacher 
Appreciation Lunch. Thank you as well to the volunteers that helped out on this day 
with supervision.  
 
6. Treasurer’s Report (Nicole Schauerte) 
 
Budget was reviewed as well as deposits and payments that were made for the 
previous month.  Coop Gift Card Program is completed for this year and raised 
$1415.00 and was deposited into the Playground Fund.  Papa John fundraiser 



brought in a total of $101.79.  Booster Juice had a total of 49 orders last month. 
Spelling Bee was a success this year and raised $2580.22. 
 
7. Topics for Discussion 
 
 A) Fun Day- Inflatable Obstacle Course as well as Kona Ice have been booked. Fun 
day will be held on Wednesday, June 26. We will do a BBQ lunch. There are boxes 
that we will go through from previous years of supplies that we can use for this 
year’s Fun Day. More information will follow and a call for volunteers will occur in 
the next few weeks. 
 
B) Fundraising- Mabel’s Labels have been booked. Start date is June 17 until Sept 
13. We will send a letter home with students before the end of the year with more 
information. 
 
C) Welcome Night- Booked for Thursday, September 12, 2019 
 
D) Parent Association- Kathy Glasgo is a member of GRACE. She would like to 
come to a parent council meeting and make a presentation. We will have her come 
in September or October of the next school year. Chelsey also received ideas from 
other schools of activities and fundraisers. (Game night, garage sale, Maverick 
tickets) The Salvation Army Hot Meal Program is looking for more volunteers. If 
anyone is interested the commitment is one Wednesday every 6-7 weeks for 2 
hours. 
 
8. Date for Next Meeting: Tuesday, September 17 @ 8pm 
 
9. Motion to Adjourn:  Nicole motioned this meeting to be adjourned. 
 
  
 
 
 


